Approved  9-6-2018  
FINANCE COMMITTEE
Minutes

May 3, 2018
Regular meeting of the Finance Committee was held on Thursday, May 3, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in the Community Room, Walpole Public Library with the following members present:  P. Stasiukevicius, J. Burke, M. Trudell, T. Bowen, M. Clow, E. Barmakian, S. Lawson, J. Leith, M. Ahigian, A. Hamilton and R. Nottebart.  7:55 p.m. P. Hinton.  Members absent were:  R. Mariani, J. Vaillancourt and A. Flowers.   Also in attendance was Town Administrator J. Johnson, Assistant Town Administrator P. Shield, Finance Director M. Thompson, Town Accountant J. Cuneo, Town Moderator D. Bruce,  T. Counsel I. Quirk and various department heads.    
Chairman’s Comments 
Chairman P. Stasiukevicius provided an update on the Pre-Town Meeting with the various members.  He met with Town Moderator and Town Counsel and discussed the procedure for Town Meeting.  

May 7, 2018 Spring Annual Town Meeting  
Article 38 – General By-Law/Demolition.  Finance Committee had voted on March 26, 2018 for Favorable Action,  this motion was defeated on a 5-6-0 vote.   This was not a  clear vote.   Committee discussed that as the  Favorable Action vote failed and what would be the best way to present it.  It is the Committee’s  vote and it failed. Town Counsel suggested that the motion read that the Town vote not to approve the amendments to the Demolition By-laws as found on file in the Office of the Town Clerk.   

Article 35 – Zoning By-Law Amendments Amendments/Age Qualified Village (AQV) Site Requirements  
Committee discussed in detail comments from Town Administrator on the proposed changes and potential impact being proposed with this article and recommended amendments. Committee had voted on April 30 to approve this article with amendments proposed by Town Counsel.  He feels that a portion of the Walpole Woodworkers property could be impacted by this proposed change.  Town Counsel should speak to her comments  on the proposed changes. There has been a lot of information provided on this article.   
Town Counsel spoke to the question being as to how best address the changes in Article 35.  The intent of the article is to retain the non-residential districts for non-residential uses (commercial/industrial) and not allow residential uses.  It precludes the higher density AQV’s from being located in the Rural District where such uses would not be in character with the neighborhood of  single-family housing on larger lots.  Planning Board is not aware of anyone being unhappy with this proposed change.

Selectmen voted 4-0-0 to Refer   Back to Committee on this article.   
Committee questioned that there were no comments from the Planning Board on the proposed changes.  
Committee discussed meeting on Wednesday, May 9, 2018 for further review of this article in the Media Room of the Walpole High School. 
Finance Committee Public Hearing on Budgets/Articles  
MOTION MADE by M. Trudell, Seconded by S. Lawson to open the Finance Committee Public Hearing at 7:30 p.m.  Motion Passed (11-0-0) (11 voting)  (Unanimous)  
7:55 p.m. – Committee Member P. Hinton

Discussion ensued on taking up the zoning articles first.  General consensus was to go in numerical order as some people show up first.   
Chairman opened discussion to the general public  on the various  articles and Committee  members  answered any questions on the various articles.  
MOTION MADE by M. Trudell, Seconded by S. Lawson to close the Finance Committee’s Public Hearing at 8:15 p.m., Motion Approved (12-0-0) (12 voting) Unanimous 

MOTION MADE by M. Trudell, Seconded by E. Barmakian to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 p.m., Motion Passed (12-0-0) (12 voting)

Respectfully submitted,

Clare P. Abril

Clerk   

